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MAY 2016 

Dear Parishioners and other friends, 
 
PARISH & SCHOOL FETE BOILERS ARE BEING STOKED 
FOR FULL FORCE ON THE 1

st
 SATURDAY IN                

SEPTEMBER.  (3
rd
)   (See Page 7) 

 
At a Select Vestry meeting, the old chestnuts of getting new 
blood to cater for coffee after Sunday Services twice a month, 
and getting óhelpersô for Fete preparation and on the day were 
discussed. 
Our óresident clinical psychologistô at the meeting shared the 
telling phrase ñBystander Apathyò. Believe me when I say that 
being part of a community is a great blessing and it doesnôt 
just happen.  One is wise to invest time and talents when one 
can and get involved.  At every stage of life, your reward will 
be here on earth.  Loyal friends and support.  Those who    
rejoice when you rejoice and weep when you weep.  
We know what the date of FETE is.  We donôt know the date of 
our departure from this world!  
 

I took this piece from the Irish Examiner recently.  όabridged 
and altered to suit local situation)  

 
The piece just aids my HAMMERING THE SAME OLD DRUM!!  

 

(NONE of us like to dwell on death ð be it of our loved 

ones or ourselves. But not discussing plans and wishes in 

advance can add an extra layer of trauma to bereave-

ment. A recently published report commissioned by     

investment company Royal London reported issues       

encountered by 500 people who had experienced         

bereavement. The research found 69% of people who lost 

a partner were financially or practically unprepared for 

the loss. 

ñIt would have been really useful if there had been a list 

of phone numbers to use, or knowing what my partner 

wanted,ò one respondent said. Another advised couples 

to ñtry and put things in orderò, with one in six people 

interviewed saying they did not know what to do about 

the funeral. 

While the study was undertaken in Britain, it is likely that 

similar situations exist here ð with the recently bereaved 

trying to navigate the unfamiliar world of funeral      

planning while they are least able to cope and make    

decisions. And with many funerals costing ú5,000 úplus, 

úplus, the decisions made can have a considerable      

impact on family finances.  

  

Nobody wants to worry about budgets or feel 

like they are cutting costs while saying good-

bye to a loved one. But equally, the deceased 

would not wish for their family to struggle   

financially because of their funeral. 

 

A way to avoid this is to pre-plan your funeral. 

There are a number of different ways of doing 

this. You can simply discuss your wishes with 

me and I keep a copy on file.  We may select 

hymns, readings, burial or cremation, funeral 

director, flowers, gravestones, etc.   

 

I STRONGLY RECOMMEND THIS.  ï Do  

also make a WILL and perhaps an ENDUR-

ING POWER OF ATTORNEY.  Check Google.  

Or you can choose to go a step forward and 

prepay for your funeral. Many Irish funeral 

homes will allow you to do this directly with 

them, choosing the plan you want and then 

putting aside money in a secure bank account 

to pay for this. This gives peace of mind that 

your family will not have additional financial 

stress after your death. (Contact your funeral 

home of choice to proceed.) 
 
 
Not surprisingly, I donôt find a Humanist funeral 

provides comfort in the way a Christian funeral 

does.    1Thessalonians 4: 13éòthat we do not sor-

row as those without hope, but in thankful remem-

brance of your mercy in the past,éééò  fits in 

with my understanding of the Christôs Resurrection, 

and with our place in the world while we are still in 

it.  It also fits with my understanding of the Holy 

realm of the Spirits in the presence of God, Father, 

Son & Holy Spirit, when our journey on earth is 

ended.    

            Blessings, 

                                Frederick 
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The SIXTH SUNDAY of EASTER 

ROGATION SUNDAY 

                                                 White 

 1st MAY 2016 

 

H.C. 

 

HOLY COMMUNION 

Acts 16: 9-15 

Psalm 67 

Revelation 21: 10, 22 ï 22: 5  

John 14: 23-29 
 

 

EVENING  

PRAYER 

 

 

Ronnie Whelan 

The SEVENTH SUNDAY of EASTER 

Sunday after Ascension Day 

                                                                     

                                               White 

 

 8th MAY 2016 

 

 

 

H.C. 

FAMILY SERVICE 

With the Blessing of Animals 

Creation Readings 

Psalm 148: 1-5, 7-13 

Please join us for Coffee following 

the service. 

Weather will dictate format re 

blessing of Godôs creatures  

 

 

 

HOLY 

COMMUNION 

 

The DAY of PENTECOST 

(Whit Sunday) 

                                                 Red 

 

15th MAY 2016 

 

 

 

 

H.C. 

 

HOLY COMMUNION 

Acts 2: 1-21 

Psalm 104: 26-36, 37b 

Romans 8: 14-17 

John 14: 8-17, (25-27) 

 

 

 

COMPLINE 

 

 

Jim Hendry 

TRINITY SUNDAY 

 

  

                                           White 

22nd MAY 2016 

 

 

 

H.C. 

 

MORNING PRAYER 

Proverbs 8: 1-4, 22-31 

Psalm 8 

John 16: 12-15 

 

Please join us for coffee after the 

service 

 

 

 

HOLY 

COMMUNION 

 

 

 Mary  

Richardson 

The FIRST SUNDAY after TRINITY 

  

                                                  Green 

 

29th MAY 2016 

 

 

 

H.C. 

 

HOLY COMMUNION 

 

1 Kings 18: 20-21, (22-29) 30-39 

Psalm 96 

Galatians 1: 1-12 

Luke 7: 1-10 

 

 

 

COMPLINE 

 

 

Helen Darcy 

CHURCH SERVICES - MAY 2016 

   

Jesus said:    Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you. I do not give to you as the          

            world gives.    Do not let your hearts be troubled, and do not let them be afraid.  
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The May  meeting will be on Tuesday 31st May 

 

 @ 8.00 p.m. in the home of Lily Byrne, Old   

 

Conagh   Cottage, Thornhill Road, Old  

 

Connaght.  Phone: 01-2821021 or 087-2229633 

 

     The book for May is 

 

 ñThe Dressmaker" by  Rosalie Ham 

ROTAS FOR MAY 

DATE CHURCH BRASS 

 7th Roy Parker Anne Golden 

14th Roy Parker Anne Golden 

21st Peter Williams Heather Maybury 

28th Peter Williams Heather Maybury 

    SUNDAY CLUB 

CHURCH & BRASS CLEANING 

DATE 4-6 YRS 7-9 YRS 10-12 YRS 

15th 

 

Gillian Nevin Jane White Niamh Ann 

McCann 

29th 

 

Shirley Farrell Niamh Ann 

McCann 

Jonathan Byford 

 

8th May  Avril Stewart, Mary Went, 

Shirley Garland, Corinna Dolan 

 

22nd May  Oonagh Cosgrave, Susi French, 

Avril McWilliam, Marian Conboy 

 

 

CHURCH COFFEE 

SUNDAY CRECHE 

 

 

 

1
st

 

 

Kate McCauley 

 
8
th

 Family Service 

 

15
th

 Nessa Carson 

 

22nd Danielle Fletcher 

 

29th Michelle Hennessy 
 

CHURCH FLOWERS 

 

1st & 8th   Ann Colville 

 

15th  Valerie Martin 

 

22nd & 29th  Thelma Clinton 

 

Our May coffee morning will be at 10.30 a.m. 

in Prof. Keith & Mrs. Gill Tiptonôs home,  

Cherrywood Lodge,  Loughlinstown. 

If you need a lift please phone Anne at 

2824202. 

Look forward to seeing you then. 

 

 

THE THURSDAY GROUP 

THE ALPHA IN-BETWEEN BOOK CLUB 
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PARISH REGISTERS: 
   
HOLY BAPTISM: 
 
20
th
 March 2016:  Heidi Kelly, daughter of Joanne 

and Kieran OôDonoghue, Glenbourne Walk,       
Leopardstown Valley, Dublin 18.  
 
27
th
 March 2016: Eli Colin and Jacob Patrick, twin 

sons of Lucinda and Simon Bewley, Quill Road,    
Kilmacanogue, Co. Wicklow.   
 
3
rd
 April 2016: Daniel Odhran son of Lydia and James 

Kiernan, Brennanstown Road, Cabinteely, Dublin 18.  
  
10
th
 April 2016: Jesse Geoffrey son of Jan and Ivan 

Ovington, Pearse Square, Bray, Co. Wicklow.   
 
Henry Jude son of Noreen and Richard White, The 
Starlings, Shankill,   Dublin 18. 
 
We welcome these lovely babies to their parish family 
and we look forward to seeing them grow in our midst 
over the coming years.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
FUNERAL:  12

th
 April 2016:  Patricia Murphy, (n®e 

Pacey), Loughlinstown, Dublin 18.   
We  extend our sympathy to Patôs husband Arthur 
and to her sons Shane and Mark, her extended    
family and friends at this poignant time.  
 
 
The Thursday Group: 
We were sad to say goodbye to Pat Murphy, a mem-
ber of our Group for over forty years.  Pat was a   
quiet, kind lady who despite suffering for years with   
scoliosis never complained.  She will be sadly 
missed.  May she rest in peace 

SLIP & GRIP YOUTH GROUPS:  

With the end of Confirmation and as summer starts to come, the 

main focus in Grip is looking at what events we can go to during 

the summer. Currently there is a big push to go to a Christian 

youth festival in July called Summer Madness. We are also 

looking at how the youth group could get involved in CSSM in 

Greystones.  There are also talks to put together a joint youth 

week between Rathmichael, Crinken, Kill of the Grange and 

DEC in Dunlaoghaire. 

With all this coming, the focus in the group is on the community. 

This will help the teens see the group as their own, and with all 

the events this summer, the teens will hopefully be more 

plugged into the faith side of Grip. 

Slip has been moving in a good direction. There has been a     

noticeable drop in numbers. This is due to the change in maturi-

ty of some of the older kids. The hope is the kids that stopped    

coming this year will find that Grip will match them better, a 

group that is more mature and tailored to where they are in life. 

This year has been moving in a good direction, and this sum-

mer should valuable time to develop both groups and look to-

wards the next year and what steps should be taken. 

Thank you for all your support and please do continue to pray 

for the youth groups and the leaders. 

SLIP caters for boys and girls in 5th & 6th Classes and 
GRIP is for 1

st
 to 3

rd
 Years  If you have a child going to either of 

the youth groups, but are not getting the texts - please let me 
know and I will add you to the list. 
                                           
                                                         Jonathan Byford,     
                                           Rathmichael Parish Youth Worker 
                          
                                                    Phone 0838110533     
 
Email:  byfordjonathan@gmail.com 

 

CHURCH GROUNDS 
 

 
Spring has arrived:  This month, when  enter-
ing the church grounds we are greeted by a   
display of daffodils, primroses and   other spring 
flowers, which truly lift the spirits as we leave 
winter behind.   
 
This seems a fitting time to thank those who 
continually tend to and look after all things     
botanical around us  -  Fiona Ashe, Geoffrey 
Perrin, Peter Williams, Dave Elmes, Susan 
Horne and Jim Hendy, along with their   helpers.   
 
                            Many thanks to you all. 

 

 

 

/I¦w/I t!wYLbDΗΗ   

Is it absolutely essential for you to park your car in the church 

grounds on Sunday morning? 

Would it be possible for you to park your car outside the church 

grounds, either in the parking spaces or over at the Rectory and 

leave spaces free for those people who, from necessity, need to 

get their car into the grounds?   

The Select Vestry would really appreciate your assistance with 

this matter which will also help to eliminate wear and tear to the 

church grounds. 

 

 We very much look forward to your co-operation   

 

mailto:byfordjonathan@gmail.com
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Spring Show / Golf / Flag / Seachtain na Gaeilge:     

Second class put on a very entertaining Spring Show. This was portrayed 

with enthusiasm under the guidance of their class teacher Gillian Bourne 

and our music teacher Naomi Clarkson. They put on a rehearsal for the 

school during the day followed by an evening performance for their    

parents. It was very uplifting. 

We held a óGolfô Day for 3
rd
 to 6

th
 Classes.  

We are an Active school and as such like to 
try new sports in the hope that there might be 
one for everyone. The children enjoyed it and were en-
couraged to join   Carrickmines if interested. 
 
Along with all other schools in the country we raised our 
Flag on proclamation Day. The children sang the Nation-
al Anthem and read out the Proclamation in simplified    
terms. Prayers were said. It was very respectful. 
 

                                           Seachtain na Gaeilge was held and run by Aoife         
McMurdock a very capable Gaeilgeoir on our staff. All classes were involved and  
we had a very happy Ceoilchoirm (concert). This brought new energy to our Irish       
lessons. 
 
                                                                                              Caroline Senior, Principal. 

RATHMICHAEL PARISH NATIONAL SCHOOL 

 

RATHMICHAEL WALKERS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will meet on Saturday 28h May at 

 Rathmichael church at 11. 00 hrs.  

 

You are most welcome to join us.   

 

 

Any queries please contact Helen @  

087 234 2689  

Rathmichael Women's Group  

ñMay Walk and Talkò 

 

 

 

 

As the evenings are getting brighter our next outing 
offers a social evening with some gentle exercise 

and weôd love to see new faces. 

 On Thursday 26th May, we will meet at Greystones 
Dart Station at 7.30pm for a walking tour of some 
of Greystonesô most historic sites followed by      
refreshments. The route, which begins and ends 
close to the DART station, will take us through high-
lights of the townôs past, some of them well-known, 
while others are more quirky and unexpected. After 
the roughly 45 minute walk (stroll) we will rest our 
legs and reward ourselves with a treat at one of the 
many quaint local venues for a glass of wine and 

nibbles. The evening cost will be approximately ú15.   

As we have to confirm food orders etc. please let 
Valerie know if you intend to join us  at email       

robinson.valerie@gmail.com.  

 Or if you are interested in joining our monthly    
gatherings please email gilliannevin4@gmail.com to 

be included on the distribution list for future events. 

mailto:robinson.valerie@gmail.com
mailto:gilliannevin4@gmail.com
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Songs for Spring  

 
And guests  

 
#ÏÎÄÕÃÔÏÒ - 3ÁÎÄÒÁ 'ÁÎÌÙ 

 

 

 

Rathfarnham Castle,  

Thursday May 12 th at 8pm 
¢ƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ wI{L ƭƻƎ Ŏŀōƛƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǿŀƭƭŜŘ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ŀǘ wǳǎǎōƻǊƻǳƎƘ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ϵмр ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ wI{L hŶŎŜ  

ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ 

 

TIREDNESS 

 

It is pleasant indeed to shut oneôs eyes 

When fatigue assails the mind 

And yield oneself to a pleasant snooze, 

A balm for all mankind. 

I recall car journeys from the west 

In the evening of the day 

When tiredness would descend on me 

And awake ótwas hard to stay. 

Iôd stop for coffee along the road 

As a way to seek relief. 

It helped to get out and walk about 

But the effects were somewhat brief. 

Opening the window to feel the draught 

Was another ploy I used 

Or slapping my face from time to time, 

Stinging and feeling abused. 

At other times an ice cream cone 

Could give up to an hourôs respite 

But best of all, pull off the road 

And go out like a light. 

Ten to thirty minutes sleep 

Will do a world of good. 

The journey can be resumed refreshed 

And in a happier mood. 

 

 

                  William D December 2015 
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         RATHMICHAEL PARISH & SCHOOL FETE 

SATURDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2016    -     12 NOON - 4.00 p.m. 

This is an ñadvance noticeò so that everyone can mark the date in their diaries!    

If you have any ideas for new stalls please let us know, and as in other years, all offers of help will 

be gladly accepted.        

Details of stalls etc., will be in next monthôs Newsletter. 

 

                              Mark Thornburgh  

                                       Chairman Fete Committee  -  086 383 1655 
 

 

  RATHMICHAEL PARISH FETE 

                              PLANT STALL 

 

To all green fingered parishioners and friends! 

The hugely popular Plant Stall at the Fete can never have enough 

stock.   

As this is the growing season and the time to ñpot upò etc., Susan Stuart is appealing to 

all gardeners to please consider planting up pots of plants, herbs, etc.,  

If you have any queries regarding types of plants etc., ï  please contact Susan on         

087 274 7471 or you can email ï susanstuart@yahoo.uk 

 

Your assistance will be greatly appreciated. 

WŜǎǎŜ DŜƻũǊŜȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƳǳƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ Wŀƴ ŀƴŘ LǾŀƴ hǾƛƴƎǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ 

IŜƴǊȅ WǳŘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳǳƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ bƻǊŜŜƴ ŀƴŘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ²ƘƛǘŜ 

ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ōŀǇǝǎƳǎΦ 

¢ǿƛƴǎ 9ƭƛ /ƻƭƛƴ ŀƴŘ WŀŎƻō tŀǘǊƛŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ōƛƎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ WƻǎƘǳŀ 

ŀƴŘ ƳǳƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŀŘ [ǳŎƛƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ {ƛƳƻƴ .ŜǿƭŜȅ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ōŀǇǝǎƳǎΦ 


